

MEMO

To: Green City Council

From: Jeff Funai, Fire Chief

Date: March 5, 2020

Re: Requesting First Reading Passage for the following legislation:

2020-R30

Please consider the following legislation for first reading passage:

2020-R30. This legislation seeks approval to apply for a Safe Community Grant through Enbridge. If awarded, the grant will authorize up to \$7,500 for First Responder equipment or training. There are no matching funds required for this grant. We have identified a need in the department that aligns with the goal of this grant and as such are seeking approval to apply. The grant has an application deadline of March 31st, so I would like to request that Council consider first reading passage to ensure we are able to meet the application deadline and attempt to take advantage of this funding opportunity.

Thank you,

Chief Funai